
What do I do if my permit is denied? 
 
You may appeal the decision to the Senior Resident Superior Court Judge. 
 
How do I appeal? 
 
North Carolina General Statute 14-404 provides that when an individual has been denied a pistol permit 
or had a pistol permit revoked by the Sheriff, the individual has the right to appeal the 
refusal/revocation. 
 
The individual may appeal the decision by submitting a written or typed petition (statement) setting 
forth the reason for the appeal or complete the appeal form.  
 
The petition/statement or appeal form along with a copy of the Sheriff’s notice of refusal/revocation 
must be submitted with a filing fee of $200.00 (personal checks will not be accepted) to the Clerk of 
Superior Court, Civil Division, Mecklenburg County Courthouse located at 832 East Fourth Street, 
Charlotte, NC 28202. 
 
Generally, appeals of refusal/revocation of pistol permits are considered by a Superior Court Judge with 
a hearing.  The Superior Court Judge will notify the individual in writing with the court date of the 
hearing.  
 
What do I do if my concealed handgun permit is denied? 
 
You may appeal the decision to the Chief District Court Judge of Mecklenburg County. 
 
How do I appeal? 
 
North Carolina General Statute 14-415.15(c) provides that when an individual has been denied a 
concealed handgun permit or had a concealed handgun permit revoked or a nonrenewal of a concealed 
handgun permit by the Sheriff, the individual has the right to appeal the denial/revocation/nonrenewal. 
 
The individual may appeal the decision by submitting a written or typed petition (statement) setting 
forth the reason for the appeal or complete the appeal form.    
 
The petition/statement or appeal form along with a copy of the Sheriff’s notice of 
denial/revocation/nonrenewal must be submitted with a filing fee of $150.00 dollars (personal checks 
will not be accepted), to the Clerk of Superior Court, Civil Division, Mecklenburg County Courthouse 
located at 832 East Fourth Street, Charlotte, N.C. 28202.  
 
Generally, appeal of a denial/revocation/nonrenewal of concealed handgun permits are considered by 
the Chief District Court Judge with a hearing.  The Chief District Court Judge will notify the individual in 
writing with the court date of the hearing.  
  
If you have questions about your appeal, please call (704) 686-0101. 
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